
Nashua City Council Meeting 

Welcome Center 

July 3, 2017 7:00pm 

The Nashua City Council met in a regular meeting July 3, 2017 at 7:06pm. Mayor Angelina Dietz presided 
with Council members Rolland Cagley, Brenda Roberts and Kyle Lane present. Ryan Jung and Tom 
Johnson absent. 
 The following employees were in attendance: City Attorney David Skilton, Water Superintendent 
Jeff Smith, Temporary City Clerk Beck Neal and Utility Clerk Beth Henningsen. 27 guests were in 
attendance. 
 Motion Lane, seconded by Cagley to approve agenda. Motion carried unanimously. 
 Motion Roberts, seconded by Cagley to approve consent Agenda, Approving bills for June 30th 
2017 and July 3, 2017. Motion carried unanimously. 
 Discussion was held to make the Utility Clerk to become full time/Deputy Clerk. No motion 
made. 
 City Attorney, Skilton reported to Council that he has updated the computer policy as he had to 
make some changes. Skilton stated that Scoles property has been condemned and that within 30 days 
George Alton's should be as well. Skilton also stated that he would be working on getting a refund of 
money that was spent on the rental of bounce houses for Water Over the Dam days. Skilton explained 
that  there was improper use of substance from the companies employee and it was around our 
children.  
 Water Superintendent, Smith reported to Council that the CCR report was completed and had 
been in the newspaper last week.  
 Mayor, Dietz thanked Jeff and Tori Ulrich, Volunteers, Organizations, Police Department, 
Businesses that were open for Music on Main for such a wonderful Water Over the Dam Days. Dietz also 
mentioned she enjoyed the Figure 8 Races as well.  
 Discussion was held for a vicious dog act. It was said by Skilton that a special hearing needed to 
be held at the next Council Meeting. Skilton also stated that the dog must be quarantined for 10 days 
and then housed outside of City limits until Council decides on July 17th. 
 Discussion was held for a 10 percent cut in budget per department. Neal said she reduced the 
budget by $99,000.00. Neal stated she was not worried about the Water or Sewer Departments as the 
will heal themselves within a year. The cuts should be enough to get a loan of around $200-300K from 
John Danos, bond council.  
 Motion Lane, seconded by Roberts to approve for a Class B wine and Sunday Sales for Dollar 
General. Motion carried unanimously.        
 Motion Lane, seconded by Roberts to approve the consent agenda regarding the following 
Building Permits: 105 Bradford Parkway-putting in water & sewer line to connect to City Mains, 65 
Wabash St- roof replacement, 1500 Greeley St- seal foundation, sidewalk tear out and replacement, 
possible replacement of sewer lines and removal of front steps and replacing porch, 1017 Greeley St- re-
shingle spare building, 319 Main St- replace siding and install new door on South side of building, 
replace sidewalk. Motion carried unanimously. 

 Motion Roberts, seconded by Lane for approval of change of ownership at Kwik Star #616 
pertaining to Liquor License. Motion carried unanimously.  
 Motion Lane, seconded by Roberts to adjourn meeting at 8:31pm. Motion carried unanimously.  
      
         Angelina Dietz 
         Mayor 
Attest: Beth Henningsen 
 Utility Clerk 
     Transcribed by the Utility Clerk subject to Council approval 
  
  


